
 

  



Kuwait Olympic Committee 

President Office 

Ref.: 92/2024 

Date: 5/2/024  

His Excellency Dawood Sulaiman Abdul Rasul Marafi  

Minister of State for National Assembly, Minister of State for Youth Affairs and Minister of 

State for Communications Affairs – Kuwait  

After compliments, 

Sub.: Referral of Mr. Husain Al Musallam, General Secretary of Kuwait Olympic 

Committee, to Ethics Commission  

Kuwait Olympic Committee extends to you its best complements. Reference is made to the letter 

No. 2223/2024 dated 29/1/2024, which we have received from the Chairman of Investigation 

Committee set up with respect to the offences relating to the works of Public Authority for Sport. 

It is informed in this letter that there are contractual associations between Dynamic General 

Trading, Import and Export and Kuwait Olympic Committee regarding the 3rd Gulf Sports 

Games held in the State of Kuwait (May 2022) and that this company is owned by of a first 

degree relative of a board member of Kuwait Olympic Committee and the General Director of 

the Games.  

Based on our keenness to preserve public interest and in application of transparency, we would like to 

inform you that the Board of Directors of Kuwait Olympic Committee unanimously agreed at its session 

No. 1/2024 dated 1/2/2024 to refer Mr. Husain Al Musallam, General Secretary of Kuwait Olympic 

Committee, to the Ethics Commission for necessary action to be taken pursuant to the rules and 

regulations pursued in this respect. 

To ensure safety of public funds, Your Excellency may refer this matter to the Public Prosecution and 

Anti-Corruption authority (Nazaha) in the best exigencies of public interest. The matter is for your kind 

perusal and appropriate action. 

Thank you for your keenness and cooperation in the best exigencies of public interest at all levels.  

With kind regards, 

Fahad Nasser Sabah Al Ahmed Al Sabah  

Board Chairman  

Kuwait Olympic Committee     


